



# WJT Board Meeting

Date: 2/19/2025

Time: 6:30 pm

Location: Legends



Meeting Called to Order	6:43 pm
Previous Month Meeting Minutes Approved	Approved/ Denied APPROVED Motioned: Kim Seconded: Juli
Attendance	Present: Ashley Smallridge Mike Bliss Kim Watson Tim Watson Brandy Clark Anthony DelMastro Juli Casillas Wendy Bottorf LeNea Rodriguez Stephen McGinnis  Absent: Wanda Perez Jenn Hirsch Carlos Rodriguez Ken Snyder  Public Attendees: Lindy Wingblade Jorge Levy
Previous Meeting Action Items	Complete/Incomplete

Topic	Board Member	Discussion	Action Items
	President, Ashley Smallridge	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● President's Meeting : Lindhurst, Cosumnes Oaks went down to Division 3 due to not filling all 4 teams.</li> <li>● Voting in Antelope, North Stockton, South Stockton and Cordova.</li> <li>● Destiny not responding to commissioners</li> <li>● Christian Brothers left the league</li> <li>● No crossover games - 8 week season</li> <li>● 7 on 7 pee wee, jr midget and midget levels, starts april/may/june, on Sundays. Will not be hosting in Roseville. Committed to 3 teams</li> </ul>	
	VP Cheer, Kim Watson	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Took 3rd, 4th and 3rd at Nationals</li> <li>● STUNT starts next week, Rocklin dropped out</li> <li>● 4 STUNT teams from the first STUNT season to 24 STUNT teams this season</li> <li>● Uniform fitting will be held on 5/24 at the cheer facility</li> <li>● Clinics are scheduled: 3/8, 4/6 and 5/10 from 10am - 12pm</li> </ul>	New to buy new pom poms \$1000 last 3+ years
	VP Football, Mike Bliss	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Head Coach Interviews: March 2nd?</li> <li>● All returning players that we would want back have signed up, we have a few leaving to go to closer schools</li> <li>● Field reserved in Rocklin for practice: Reached out to Shawn to see if Jr Pee Wee and Pee Wee can practice at Silverado. If it falls through school by the fair grounds that would work for 3 teams.</li> <li>● Josh Hastings is the HS JV coach but also wants to coach on the Jr side would be nice to have him help out since he knows the HS play book</li> </ul>	Head Coach Interviews March 2nd at the Cheer facility
	Secretary, Brandy Clark	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Lina can sublimite the names on the practice jerseys for \$2.50 each (We paid \$8 a jersey last season)</li> <li>● Additional practice jerseys that need to be purchased are still the same cost from 2023 \$22 each</li> <li>● Starting to work with Melanie at Legends to see what could possibly be done to book a casino night later this season</li> </ul>	Blanket info to Lenea Talk to Silverado about using snack bar for STUNT games

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Do we still want to create a WJT photo email account for photos to be sent into (Omar had originally requested this)</li> <li>Thoughts on a photography board position (Someone willing to take photos for ALL teams)</li> <li>Next 3 months of board meetings should be held at legends. I will let everyone know if there are any changes to this</li> <li>Practice Jerseys - Currently need to only order 11 from the stock that we have</li> <li>Coaches hats and shirts - Still working with Sew Cal on board member shirts</li> </ul>	
	Treasurer, Tim Watson	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Sponsorship check arrived from Bliss</li> </ul>	
	Registrar, Jenn Hirsch	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Registration numbers are looking good</li> <li>Cheer 39 (7-14: 37, Mascots: 2)</li> <li>Football 81 (M: 22, JM: 22, PW: 19, JPW: 18)</li> <li>Last year's numbers Cheer 14 and Football 47</li> </ul>	
	Game Day Coordinator, Carlos Rodriguez	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Needs access to the shed to obtain medical supplies for inventory</li> <li>Also needs one of the old coolers to work on setting up the drinking station</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Mike gave him a shed key</li> </ul>
	Snack Bar Coordinator, Ken Snyder	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Wants to know about key to gate for the field</li> <li>Snack bar at Silverado for STUNT ?</li> </ul>	
	Snack Bar Assistant, Anthony DelMastro	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>See Ken's update</li> </ul>	
	Booster Coordinator, LeNea Rodriguez	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Approved for Yeti fundraising program 30% off all bulk orders - 30oz \$30, coffee mug 14oz \$25, slim \$21 minimum of 30 for order</li> <li>Boosters budget \$ 5000 outside of yetis</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>look into drawstring bags</li> <li>foam fingers</li> <li>cow bells</li> <li>mini footballs</li> </ul>
	Booster Assistant, OPEN	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li></li> </ul>	
	Sponsorships, Juli Casillas	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>SNAP - Email fundraiser - reach out in May to start fundraiser</li> <li>Kitchen 747 declined sponsorship</li> <li>Have not heard back from a lot of sponsors yet</li> <li>March is when the Dick's Sporting Goods coupon starts</li> <li>New sponsor Jay Marini Skin \$500</li> <li>Chris Littlejohn - Cookie / Popcorn fundraiser something we want to do?</li> </ul>	Confirm we would like to do cookie/popcorn fundraiser

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Concert training on Sundays 3/23, 3/30, 4/6,4/13, 4/19 at the facility</li> <li>• MOSA \$900 check from fundraiser</li> </ul>	
	Sponsorship Assistant, Wendy Bottorf	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• See Juli's update</li> </ul>	
	Equipment Coordinator, Stephen McGinnis	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Ordered chin straps they are here</li> <li>• Rejected helmets (2)</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Need to work on scheduling helmet cleaning / shed clean out/organizing day</li> </ul>
	Volunteer Coordinator, Wanda Perez	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Working to use the Teamside line for all volunteer signups. One limitation is that they have to be a registered participant for WJT in order to sign up for shifts.</li> <li>• Was able to access last year's signup genius - Do we need to add / remove any volunteer positions. We will need more or less volunteers at any of the locations.</li> </ul>	<p>Wanda can use whatever program she would like for volunteers.</p> <p>More shifts for opening and closing Snack bar shifts for set up and clean up</p> <p>Print out what we had last year so we can decide how many are needed at each station per shift</p>
	Media, OPEN	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Lindy voted in</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>•</li> </ul>
	Voting Items	<p>Vote on Yetis</p> <p>Vote on Pom Poms</p>	<p>Yetis <b>APPROVED</b></p> <p>Pom Poms <b>APPROVED</b></p>
	President's Closing		
<b>Meeting Adjourned</b>			<b>8:20pm</b>
<b>Next Meeting</b>		<p>Date: March 19th</p> <p>Time: 6:30 pm</p> <p>Location: Legends</p>	